SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
11th February, 2003

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Norman Shacklady - Beechfarm Residents' Association - in the Chair


Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Lea and Warner (Pendlebury Ward)


Councillors Antrobus, Dawson and Hinds (Swinton North Ward)



Councillors Cullen, Daniels and Upton (Swinton South Ward)



Community Representatives


David Bates - Swinton Moorside Cricket Club



T.H. Bennett - Moorside South Residents’ Association



Elizabeth Gray - Salford Older Peoples Forum



Stan Gray - Swinton Catholic Club



Karl Henshall - Parkfield Estate Residents’ Association



Louise Jackson - Clifton 2000



Lindsay Moreton - Kids and Ko Child Care



Nashima Rahman - Swinton/Pendlebury



Nicola Ramsden - Swinton Families



Tracy Splane - Kids 'n' Ko Child Care



Maureen Wilkinson - Transportation Committee



Ivor Zott - Wardley Transportation Committee 



Officers and Representatives of Outside Organisations


Sandra Cohen - Citizens Advice Bureau



Nigel Critchley - STASH Project



Alan Eastwood - Area Co-ordinator



Brian Elsey - Community Development Worker



Dave Evans - Development Services Directorate 



Katherine Keelan - Community Services Directorate



Julie Mckinnon - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator



Phil Mundy - The Scarman Trust



Steve Simmons - STASH Project

81.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Frank Arnold, C.L. Critchley, Marlene Goode, Christine Sigurnjak, Debbie Weston and Mr. and Mrs. Wilmott.

82.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 10th December, 2002, be approved as a correct record.

83.
3 ASHLEY CRESCENT

(Previous Minute 66 - 10th December, 2002)


The Area Co-ordinator reported that (a) arrangements had been made for the removal of the privets obstructing the highway at 3 Ashley Crescent and for the garden to be tidied and put in a neater condition and (b) the possibility of a Compulsory Purchase Order was still under consideration.

84.
FORMER BETHEL COMMUNITY CENTRE

It was reported that the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel at their meeting on 19th December, 2002, had approved the demolition of the Bethel Community Centre and the erection on the site of a two storey residential care home.

85.
UNITARY DEVELOPMENT PLAN (UDP)

Dave Evans gave a presentation on the UDP.  He explained its role and purpose as (a) identifying sites to be developed (e.g. for housing, employment or other purposes) or protected and improved, (b) setting out proposals for transport improvements and (c) containing policies to guide the Council’s decision making on planning applications.


The Area Plan, upon which the Community Committee had commented at their meeting on 9th October, 2001, had been used to develop the UDP.  Mr. Evans indicated, therefore, the aspects of the draft UDP which reflected the key issues highlighted by the Committee including:

· Allocating the site of the former Swinton sewage works for mixed( ie approximately half housing and half recreational ), rather than wholly housing, development subject to provision of a new road from Rocky Lane to the East Lancashire Road.

· General support for new community facilities.

· The identification of areas for recreational development.

· Protection and improvement of Swinton Town Centre.


The UDP contained also other proposals which were relevant to the area such as the extension of Swinton Cemetery, the protection of Wardley Hall as an ancient monument and the provision of a quality bus corridor along Manchester Road/Chorley Road.


RESOLVED:
THAT Members submit any written comments on the UDP by the deadline of 31st March, 2003, to UDP Representations, Salford City Council, Freepost, NWW 1358, M27 7BD.

86.
SALFORD AND TRAFFORD ACTION ON STREET HEALTH (STASH)

Nigel Critchley and Steve Simmons gave a presentation on the STASH initiative which had been developed at the request of the Drug Action Team (DAT).  The project would involve basing a mobile needle exchange scheme, staffed by a nurse and volunteers, in a van at Mere Drive, Clifton, on Monday and Friday afternoons.  This would enable research to be undertaken to determine the drugs used, whether users accessed services etc. with a view to working towards preventing crimes associated with drug misuse.  The project would include the completion of a report on the pattern of drug use in Swinton for submission to the DAT.  


Members discussed various aspects of the initiative including the way in which drug users would be made aware of the project, the known incidence of drug misuse in Swinton and availability of awareness sessions for young people who might not be covered by the initiative.


RESOLVED:
THAT Mr. Critchley and Mr. Simmons report on progress with the STASH initiative to the next meeting of the Committee on 8th April, 2003.

87.
YOU AND YOUR COMMUNITY - AWARD SCHEME

Phil Mundy reported on the abovementioned Award Scheme which provided Millennium Awards Grants to fund community projects by individuals and groups.  Efforts were to be made to distribute funds equally throughout the City but applications had to be submitted by 10th March, 2003.


RESOLVED:
THAT details of the Award Scheme be circulated with the minutes of this meeting and all Members be encouraged to make an application.

88.
SUBSIDISED PERFORMANCE AT THE LOWRY - 


KIROV BALLET ON 30TH APRIL, 2003

It was reported that a limited number of reduced priced tickets were available for the abovementioned performance for Swinton residents who were unable to afford normal prices and had difficulty reaching The Lowry.


RESOLVED:
THAT eligible persons contact the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator on telephone number 793 2778.

89.
SALFORD PEOPLE

Extracts from the December edition of the Salford People of relevance to the Swinton area were circulated for the information of Members.

90.
SWINTON FESTIVAL CO-ORDINATOR

The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that candidates for the Swinton Festival Co-ordinator would be interviewed on 19th February, 2003.  

91.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Area Co-ordinator reported (a) on the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group held on 28th January, 2003, (b) that the Helping Hands Project would be leaving the Valley Resource Centre at the end of February, 2003, and moving to new premises on Broadwalk in Salford, (c) the Swinton projects would continue to be administered from the new premises and (d) the Helping Hands Initiative had asked to retain the computer which the Committee had allocated to them at their meeting held on 11th June, 2002.


At the request of the Budget Sub-Group representatives of Kids 'n' Ko and the Moorside Cricket Club attended the meeting to respond to questions on their applications.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group arising from their meeting on 28th January, 2003, be dealt with as set out in the Appendix to these minutes.




(2) THAT the Helping Hands Project be allowed to retain the computer allocated to them when they move from the Valley Resource Centre.




(3) THAT the Area Co-ordinator examine options for finding a successor for the Helping Hands Initiative in the Valley Resource Centre.

92.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Area Co-ordinator reported that (a) the Council was trying the rationalise the membership of its Community Committees and (b) encouraged all community representatives to arrange for the completion of nomination forms to confirm their entitlement to vote at Committee meetings.

93.
CYCLING STRATEGY

RESOLVED:
THAT Peter Kidd, Scrutiny Support Officer, be requested to attend the meeting of the Community Committee on 8th April, 2003, to report on the outcome of the Cycling Forum held on 11th February, 2003.  

94.
RADIO REGEN

The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that (a) funding had been secured for a project to train local people how to run a radio station so as to give a positive image about the activities in the area and (b) the project would be co-ordinated by a Steering Group.


RESOLVED:
THAT any Member interested in making a radio programme contact John Mills on telephone number 236 7333.

95.
FUTURE OF THE SWINTON LIBRARY

A Community Representative asked about the effect which redevelopment proposals, such as the LIFT Project, would have upon the Swinton Library.  Elected Members reported that the library would be retained in the area although decisions on its location/opening hours had not yet been made.

96.
CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU

RESOLVED:
THAT details of the Citizens Advice Bureau be circulated to all Members and they be encouraged to consider volunteering to take part in its activities.

97.
DISTURBANCES AT MOORSIDE RAILWAY STATION

A Community Representative reported that (a) groups of up to 30 youths were congregating at Moorside Railway Station, disturbing and harassing passengers and damaging property and (b) it was proving difficult to co-ordinate the various agencies (e.g. police, railway police) to tackle the problem.


RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Warner report on this matter at the Bus and Rail Network at their meeting on 14th February, 2003, and, if necessary, a letter confirming the Committee's concern be circulated to those involved in the Network.

98.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held at 7.00 p.m. on Tuesday, 8th April, 2003.
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